Dear K4 Families, 

Hello!  I would like to welcome you and your child to the K4 program here at Hartford University School for Urban Explorations.  Here is a brief explanation of some of the main academic and social goals for your child this year at Hartford.  Our goals for your child start with your child's needs and interests and are combined with the Milwaukee Public School's learning targets so we can ensure that each child in the class is challenged and successful! 


We are teaching Houghton Mifflin’s Pre-k Curriculum.  The curriculum is thematic. What this means is that every three weeks learning activities all fall under the same topic.  For example, our first unit of the year is called, Welcome to School.  The children will be involved in literacy, math, social studies and science activities that all deal with ideas about what it means to be in school.  In addition to traditional academics there will also be activities that address social/emotional development, physical development, fine arts, health and safety and media and technology.    
We choose to teach through themes because we believe themes can give children a more meaningful context for their learning.  If we teach an isolated skill, like recognizing letters, by asking children to recite, it does not hold a lot of importance to them because they have nothing to connect that knowledge to.  However, imagine if we read a book during the first week about a little girl who comes to school for the first time and looks to find her nametag at her table.  Then we can tell the students that they have nametags just like the little girl in the book.  We can then look for the name tags and point out the letters on them for all of our new friends at school to see.  Now we have created a meaningful experience for children to learn letters.  

The literacy program will develop early literacy skills and challenge all children in the K4 classroom.  The students' classroom is a print-rich environment that teaches them about the importance of words.  A print-rich classroom helps young learners acquire sight words and gives them the opportunity to copy the words and letters that interest them.  The students will have opportunities to write and draw each day.  A teacher will be present while they are writing and drawing to positively encourage and listen to what they have to say about their work.  The stories and descriptions of their work will be written down by a teacher while the children watch so they learn what writing looks like, how words are sounded out and that what they have to say is important and valued. 

The students will learn about reading by participating in games and daily routines. Each day they will be engaged in activities that teach letter sounds, sight words, and letter recognition.  They will learn how to make logical predictions while hearing a story and to retell stories they have already heard.  Picture books with beautiful artwork will be used to capture attention.  Children will memorize and begin to sound out words from books with simple, repetitive and rhyming text that will give them confidence and build their excitement about being readers! 

Math skills will also be acquired through games and daily routines.  While playing each day in large or small groups the students will learn how to count, identify numbers, begin to write numbers, and eventually become familiar with simple addition using objects.  There will be time dedicated to discussing similarities and differences, identifying colors and shapes, sorting objects by shape and color and creating simple patterns. 

The science and social studies portion of the curriculum is heavily woven into the literacy program.  The students will have opportunities to observe and explore the world around them and how it changes.  They will learn about how living things they are familiar with grow and change.  They will gain knowledge about charts, graphs and the calendar.  Community helpers will be identified.  The importance of the students' roles and responsibilities as a member of a family, school and community in general will be discussed throughout the day when appropriate, as it is always a valuable topic of conversation. 

We spend a lot of time learning about the social and emotional needs of your child in K4.  What we learn about your child helps us ensure your child will be happy and comfortable during their first year of school.  A part of being happy and comfortable in school means learning about what it means to be in school.  Self-discipline is stressed as children learn what appropriate school behaviors are.  Children will gain self-confidence by making good choices, becoming independent and, at the same time, forming positive relationships with their peers.  All of this is accomplished with the guidance of caring and empathetic teachers who are dedicated to your child's specific needs. 


Children will be taught at their own level.  Both formal and informal assessments are conducted throughout the year.  Formal assessments are completed 3 times a year and are done one-on-one with your child.  Informal assessments are conducted daily when teachers observe children working in large groups, small groups and individually.  Teachers also make time to sit down on-one-one with your child during the year to evaluate literacy and math skills.  We take what we learn about your children and plan academic activities that meet their needs.  If a child needs extra help Ms. Johnson will work with your child in a small group.  In addition to planning large group activities that will engage each child, in our classroom every child will work on math skills and literacy skills in small groups with Ms. Whyte throughout each week.   
We are all here to provide the best education possible for your child!  Never hesitate to contact me. My goal is to make this year a positive experience for your entire family.  I look forward to our future partnership and to seeing your child grow throughout this year!

Kristin Whyte – Teacher

Belinda Johnson – Support Teacher

Classroom # - 906-4771

Home# - 581-3318

Email – kristinwhyte@gmail.com
Here are the themes we will cover this year.  Attached to this list are lists of skills that will be taught in each theme.  If you have any questions please contact your child’s teacher.
Theme 1
Welcome to School
Theme 2
My Family, My Community

Theme 3
My Five Senses

Theme 4
Seasons All Around

Theme 5
Animals Everywhere

Theme 6
Construction Zone

Theme 7 
In the City, In the Country

Theme 8
Let’s Move

Theme 9
Growing and Changing

Theme 10
Ready for Kindergarten
